SAUNCEY WOOD
PRIMARY SCHOOL

Head Teacher: Mr S Lloyd

Address: Pickford Hill, Harpenden, Herts AL5 5HL
Tel: 01582 621514
Email: admin@saunceywood.herts.sch.uk

Thursday, 20™ April 2023

Dear Parents and Carers

To complement our study of the Great Fire of London, we have invited History Off the Page to provide a
Great Fire of London Day in school on Thursday, 18" May 2023.

On the day, your child will experience life as it would have been in 1666 London before, during and after the
Great Fire. The children will learn about the issues of the time, with the opportunity to participate in a range of
cross-curricular activities and crafts. The children may keep the items they make.

A simple costume will help your child feel part of the day. Please see the attached sheet for some ideas.

We are asking for a voluntary contribution of £15.00 per child towards this invaluable experience. We would be most
grateful if you could give your consent for your child to take part and make your contribution on the School Gateway.

We may require some adult helpers during the day. If you have some spare time on the day, please let the school
office know and we will respond and let you know.

Yours sincerely

Mrs M Thompson
Class Teacher
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Get ready to be a 1666 Londoner
with History Off the Page!

Very soon History Off the Page will visit your school for a Great Fire of London Day. To help you feel like
a Londoner from the time period, we recommend you put together a simple costume. Looking like a
Londoner will help you feel like a Londoner. Costumes do not have to be fancy — you can do a lot with
clothes you already have! Here are some ideas:

Girls’ Costume

Smock: This can be a plain shirt with a large collar.
Kirtle: Use a long, preferably plain, skirt.

Bodice: A man’s plain waistcoat will do if you have one. Or you could wear a
long, plain dress with a belt or cord tie.

Apron: Preferably plain white. You could attach a rectangle of white material to
a tie (without gathers or pockets.) The tie could be a belt or cord tie, or a plaited
wool tie.

Shoes: Any flat, sturdy shoes will work.
Coif: This is a cover for your head. A triangle of white material tied around the

head to hide the hair. The long ends are tied over the hanging point, which is then
tucked over the knot

Boys’ Costume

Smock: This can be a large plain shirt with a large collar and a belt or cord
around the waist.

Doublet: You could add a plain waistcoat, if you have one, as a doublet.

Hose: Tuck plain, dark, baggy trousers (such as track-suit bottoms) into long
socks.

Shoes: Any flat, sturdy shoes will work.

Please do not come dressed as a specific person.

Regrettably, we no longer offer costume services.




